CTC-ONS 2014 Board and Committee Meeting	  (Retreat)     February 15, 2014
Location: Seasons 52

Attendees: Debbie Heim, Carol Amfahr, Sue Partusch, Gigi Robison, Sharon Sanker, Marla Skoog-Prues, Carol Turner, Amy Voris, Ruth Gholz, Lynne Brophy
Absent:  Nancy Murrin, Sarah Godfrey, 
Call to Order:  12:30

	            Topic
	                                             Information
	       Action
	Target Dates, F/U

	Secretary 
Sarah Godfrey
	  Sarah absent. Presented by Carol Amfahr.  Approval minutes for November were delayed due to time constraints. Carol Amfahr will 
e-mail the minutes for vote then they will be placed on VC. 
	Minutes approved by Debbie Heim and 
	To be placed on vc by Lynne Brophy
Copy to be sent to board within 1 week.

	President 
Debbie Heim
	 Evite becoming more problem-some. She would like to try new site called Event Bright, which would cost $1.26 per registering person but no need to use paypal.  Overall less troublesome particularly with the crossover to compare PayPal and evite. Try it once and then re-negotiate the budget to include this cost.  
	
	

	President Elect
Carol Amfahr
	Continue the great work the chapter is doing and learn the role of presidency. 
	
	

	Treasurer 
Sue Partusch 


	1. A copy of annual treasurer’s report submitted to ONS given to board for review; however, Sue will need to make an addendum on the report because some of the second page information was missing.   Board reviewed each line in detail of the projected budget.                                                                                                            
2. Amy discussed that projecting dues will be difficult with new system. Board recommended adjusting the membership dues (income) to $2000 from $3350 because last year we only brought in $1025.
3. Increase program fees (income) to $3000 from $2500 because of increase noted last year. 
4. Increase exhibit fees (income) to $24,000 since last year’s was almost $22,000 and we have already brought in extra this year. 
5. Decrease printing (expense) in programs to $200 from $400 because of email invites and decrease printing in membership to $100 –still need to print welcome packets.
6. Decrease postage (expense) to 0 for president, increase to $10 for treasurer, decrease to $100 for programs, decrease to 0 for membership, and decrease to 0 for newsletter. Mostly because use of e-mail. 
7. Decrease supplies (expense) for program to $50. Increase to $450 for newsletter (typist paid $150 per newsletter x 3= $450). Increase $100 for nominating for cost of 2 plaques.
8. Increase meetings (expense) for programs to $16,000 and decrease membership to 0. 
9. Increase travel (expense) for president to $450 due increase costs to fly to congress, increase nomination to $400 due to increase costs to travel leadership weekend, increase outreach to $350.
10.Increase PO box to $60 due to increase cost.
[bookmark: _GoBack]11. Recommend keeping honorariums the same, but set limits for speaker fees. For nurse members presenting at congress updates in September, give $50 per person =$200. Local speakers including MD and nurses who speak for the full hour give $100. National speakers who come for product’s fair are paid honorarium and hotel =varies in cost and need to negotiate the best price. 
12. Increase grants/awards for membership to $510 to accommodate cost of raffle prizes and door prizes.  Change mentorship weekend to leadership weekend.
13. Recommendation to have better itemization of each line so it is clear how the money is spent.

 
	
	

	Director At Large
Lynn Brophy
	 1. She will place information on Outreach Ohio on the VC, contact Nancy Murrin for updated information. 
2. Please look at your committee on VC to update. 
3. Lynne would like to add photos to the VC. Gigi volunteered to bring camera to each meeting to capture candids. Ruth reminded the board that we need verbal permission from each person to be able to place the picture on the VC. She also recommended we add a caption to each photo. Lynne would like a headshot of board members to place on the VC next to their names.
4. She also recommends having the vendors join National ONS as an associate member as this would bring in more revenue. 
5. Goal is to have all the information for our chapter readily available on the VC as Lynne is becoming more proficient in its use. 

	
	

	Newsletter
Ruth Gholz, 

	1. Ruth would like more Kudos for the newsletter and recommends we have a representative from each work place to help report these kudos to Ruth. The following board members volunteered to do this:
Gigi-Christ hospital, Sue-Good Sam, Lynne-B North.  
2. Ruth has other ideas to improve the newsletter including medical knowledge section-this includes interesting case studies or pathophysiology, etc., “How to” column-example how to calculate the BSA of an amputee, and creativity column. She wants to have a section for ONS SIGs, new drugs, and leadership tips.  
3. She would like an editor for each column.
4. Newsletter to go to printer on Monday. When done it will be placed on the VC as an announcement (then everyone will receive an e-mail).
	Lynne to place on VC.
	Within 2 weeks to be placed on VC.

	Programs
Sharon Sanker

	1. Goal to have larger room space to accommodate more members and to have new and interesting venues for our meetings. 
2. Treasurer to work with Sharon to keep her updated on remaining monies left per month so that we can be fiscally sound and yet provide new venues.  
3. Board has been sent the vendor list to review. 
4. For product’s fair the Embassy suites no longer has the soprano buffet available.  Carol Turner to decide the new buffet choices. 
4. Carol Turner and Ruth to make sure we have all the same area as before, 10 tables in birch room ($150), 30 tables in walkway and gazebo ($400). Ruth to help negotiate the contract for better cost. As we grow we may need a bigger space too.
5. Raffle baskets for products fair to be continued with 1 big prize for $100 and  $200 divided among other baskets.  May need prize committee to help with purchasing and packing the raffle baskets. Sharon needs names of those willing to assist. 
6. Gigi to look into Receptions as a possible location for a chapter meeting. 
7. We need to record the winner of each basket and large prize at the product’s fair each year. We need pictures too for the VC. 
8. Sharon received $2500 from LLS as donation to defray cost of food for January’s meeting.  February meeting is at Mecklenburg Gardens will cost approx. $25-28/ person whereas January at Moerlein House the cost was $40/person. March is product’s fair at Embassy Suites and April is at the Centennial Barn.
9. Gigi to update the guest pass to include logo and make sure the rules are clear on the pass. Only 1 pass per registered member to be given to a guest. The guest MUST register also. The guest MUST bring the pass otherwise they need to pay $5.
	
	

	Nominating
Carol Turner
	1.Carol spoke with Kim Blanton to run for office when she is completed with school.  
2. She has 2 people for award nominations. 
3. Carol to write an article for the newsletter about the CTC ONS scholarship.
	
	

	Membership
Amy Voris
	1.Amy will develop a Welcome packet to have at each chapter meeting for all new attendees. 
2. Amy plans to utilize Survey monkey question the membership to make sure the member is being placed in the correct chapter, if they need any information about the chapter, etc. Board requested that board review the questions first. 
3. Amy stated that it is difficult to know how many members our chapter truly has with this new system of national ONS collecting the dues. She printed a list of 300 names (based on zip code) but it is not clear when the person needs to renew their membership. Therefore it is difficult to assist with budget projections. We have received only 1 check from ONS for dues = $600 for the first quarter. This would equal 60 members. She stated she had much difficulty with her own renewal in that she renewed but was never listed with this chapter (again because of her zip code). 
4. If a new member is moving into the area from elsewhere and have paid dues, they need to contact national ONS to notify of change to CTC local chapter. 
	
	

	Archives
Gigi Robison
	Nothing to report.
	
	

	Outreach Ohio
Nancy Murrin
	 Nancy is absent. Looking for nominations for outreach mentorship award. Need by March 1. 
	
	

	Other business
	Lynne proposed we consider asking other organizations such as Philippine nursing group, Men in nursing, and Black nurses organization to co-sponsor a chapter meeting or invite them to join us in our board meetings to help them grow and help us with diversity. 
	
	

	Board meeting dates for 2014
	May 12, 2014 (6-8 pm)  (before next chapter meeting). Devote to strategic plan only.
	
	



This meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm 
Submitted by Carol Amfahr, past secretary
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